
 

From the Principal’s Desk 
 

Happy October Parcells – 
We have had a fantastic start to the 2015-16 school year and it is my promise 
to you that the Parcells staff will work hard to overcome each challenge that 
arises and do whatever it takes to support our students.  One of the highlights 
for me so far this year was our First Responders/September 11th assem-
bly.  A giant thanks to Ms. Moll for helping to coordinate the assembly, Mr. 
Brandon Roux for serving as our Master of Ceremonies, our students who 
read their first responders on stage, and, of course, our local public safety 
officers in Harper Woods and Grosse Pointe Woods for the outstanding work 
they do to keep us safe.  If you like to check out the highlights from the as-
sembly, please check out the clip on our Parcells PTO Facebook page where 
WDIV’s story is posted for viewing.  The assembly will also be featured on 
CBS Detroit on an upcoming weekend.  More details to follow.  Thanks to 
everyone who helped shine a positive light on our wonderful school communi-
ty.   
Something that we are implementing again year is an informal opportunity for 
parents to connect with me about any thoughts, suggestions, or questions 
they have about what is going on at Parcells.  We will not have a set agenda, 
but will instead meet to discuss anything that is on your mind for how we can 
work together to improve our school.  Our first “Donuts with Dan” session will 
take place on Friday, October 14th, from 8:30-9:30am.  Coffee and Donuts 
will be provided.  Please check in at the office and we will direct you to the 
room location.  I hope to see you there! 
As an added security measure, Parcells has added additional cameras 
throughout our hallways, gym, and cafeteria.  The cameras are not constantly 
monitored, but do record and can be accessed by both Mrs. Redlin and my-
self.  We hope that the cameras will both deter any inappropriate hallway be-
havior as well as help with our investigation of issues that arise during the 
school day.  If you have any questions regarding this, please feel free to give 
me a call or email.   
The month of October also means that our fall testing sessions are taking 
place.  This year, all students will take the NWEA test during their language 
arts and math classes.  NWEA is used to track student growth and identify 
areas of strength or concern in both reading and math.  Our 8th grade stu-
dents will also be taking the PSAT.  With the State of Michigan switching from 
ACT to SAT as the exam we administer to high school juniors, the PSAT will 
help us gather the necessary data to prepare our students for their college 
entrance exam. 
Thanks to everyone for a successful start to the school year.  Have a wonder-
ful October! 
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Greetings from the Vice Principal 
 

It’s official!  Fall is here and even though the sun is still shining nicely the cooling tem-
peratures have started to reveal the beautiful new season!  My husband and I are excit-
ed to share our home with our newest family member, Akyra.  We bought her as an 8 
week old puppy and she is now a 6 month old Rottweiler.  As we are settling into fall – 
our students have done a very nice job settling into a new school year eager for new be-
ginnings and making exciting new memories!   
 
TARDIES:  We value and protect student learning time as much as possible.  One of the biggest disruptions 
to student learning is tardiness.  You may be surprised to hear that there are actually very few students that 
are tardy to classes throughout the day here at Parcells and for that we celebrate!  The tardies that are actu-
ally disrupting our day and getting students off to a rougher start are stemming from late arrival to school each 
day.  We have started an “automated robocall system” here to notify parents if their child is late to school one 
or more classes each day.  Though the early-morning buzzer of an alarm clock (or a smartphone alarm app) 
can be one of the worst sounds in the world to a sleepy middle school student, repeatedly muffling it via 
"snooze" button is never a good idea. Showing up on time to school each day benefits students' academic 
performance and future professional habits. Students who arrive at school early have an advantage over 
classmates who stumble through the door after class has begun. Consistent unexcused tardiness can mean 
short-term penalties and lifelong consequences.  In addition to the Robocall, a lunch detention is issued for 
students that are tardy to class.   
 
We believe so strongly in protecting each moment of your child’s instructional time and understand that the 
parking lot can often times become a nightmare when dropping off students – so we offer basketball before 
school on Tuesday – Friday at 7:45am.  We also allow students to go to our fabulous Media Center at 7:55am 
Tuesday – Friday or to the cafeteria to wait for school to begin. 
 
Our late start Monday’s are the culprit for most of the beginning of the day tardies.  Teachers notice a differ-
ence in students that are seated in class when the bell rings compared to the students running to get to class 
as the bell goes off.  We appreciate your support in encouraging your student to arrive to school on time eve-
ry day.  Please feel free to contact our attendance office (Ms. Pawlak) at 313-432-4613 or myself if you have 
any questions! 
 
Assignments Completed Everytime (ACE):  Our ACE program is back up and running again this year!  We 
are excited to offer yet another proactive program that encourages every student to get their assignments in 
every day.  If your child is missing an assignment, and doesn’t turn it in after the reminder, a teacher may 
“ACE” them.  When this happens an automated call goes home letting parents know their child has been 
ACED.  This provides opportunity for a conversation to happen at home and the assignment can be complet-
ed that evening and turned in to ACE the following morning (Room B-2, Ms. Rabidoux).  If the child does this, 
and there are no other outstanding assignments missing, they will not need to stay for ACE. 
 
For students that do stay, we are excited to have several National Honor Society students from North High 
School that come each day to help our students if they need extra help as well as several of our own staff 
here at Parcells.  If your child is not missing any assignments but would like to come to the ACE room (B-2) 
for “Homework Help” they are free to do so as long as they sign in.  ACE/Homework Help are available Mon-
day – Thursday 3:18 – 4:15pm. 
 
If your child gets the Robocall- remember- we look at this as an opportunity to get the work completed and the 
learning mastered- not as a punishment!  
 
Please feel free to reach out to Ms. Rabidoux or myself with ACE questions! 
 
 
Debbie Redlin, Assistant Principal 



Panther Parent Pointers 
Introduction 
 

Welcome back to another productive school year!  As part of our PBIS program a monthly article 
with helpful information and tips for parents will appear in the monthly Parcells Newsletter.  This 
article will be titled ‘Panther Parent Pointers’ and focus on different topics of interest and ways par-
ents and guardians can help their student have a positive school experience.   Research, and our 
own day-to-day involvement with students, has shown us that when parents/guardians and schools 
work together, students flourish.   
 
Throughout the year please feel free to speak with us about any concern you may have about your 
student.   We do suggest whenever possible you first talk with your child’s teacher to learn more 
about the classroom and your child’s experiences there.  We are available to help problem solve 
academic, social/emotional, behavioral and peer related concerns.  We also wish to be supportive 
through family transitions and the ups and downs of parenting a middle school student. 
For questions or more information contact the Parcells support services team at 432-4600: 
 
Susan Fell, School Social Worker   Carla Palffy, Counselor 
Dr. Heather Carroll, School Psychologist  Kim Radant, Counselor 



Greetings from the Science Department 
 
6th graders are starting the year learning about meters, liters, and grams, and how to graph what 
they’ve measured.   Later this month Ms. Kefgen and Mrs. Geerer will be working with researchers 
from Michigan Tech, trying out the newest Next Generation Science Standards skills and activities 
with a special MiSTAR pilot unit on the water cycle.   What’s MiSTAR?  It’s “a new integrated sci-
ence curriculum for grades 6-8 that is aligned with state and national science standards and as-
sessments, uses a problem-based approach to stimulate students’ interest, and demonstrates how 
science and engineering are used to develop new knowledge and innovative solutions to contem-
porary problems.”   See more here:  mi-star.mtu.edu 

 
7th graders in Mrs. Gulyas’ and Mrs. Maison’s classes are also reviewing scientific method & meas-
urement and getting back into the habit of thinking like scientists. Once we’re back into ‘scientist 
mode,’ we’ll be off to the world of physical science and the properties of matter.  
 
8th grade students are reviewing the metric system and learning to create and analyze graphs us-
ing algebra skills, which will help them tremendously as they move into physics this fall. We love to 
remind our students that the reason we learn math is so we can do science! 

http://www.mi-star.mtu.edu


Greetings from the English Department 
 
With the first month under our belts, fall NWEA testing complete, and the summer to school transi-
tion time over,  we are digging deep into curriculum.  Students have been busy writing in journals 
and in essay format.  It might be a good idea to take some time to check PINNACLE for grade up-
dates and set up automatic notices.  Also, check out the HOMEWORK CALENDAR for each teacher 
for weekly updates. 
 
The English teachers in all three grades are working on an all school field trip to North High School 
to see the school play, Peter Pan.  It promises to be an exciting performance!  We can’t wait to see 
our current students on stage with former students now attending North.   
 
The 6th grade English department is also in the process of planning our grade level field trip to see A 
Christmas Carol at Meadowbrook University.  Permission slips have gone home and should be re-
turned promptly.  Our goal is for everyone to attend this performance to kick start our Christmas Car-
ol unit in English.   
 
Independent reading is still one of the best ways to increase standardized test scores.  Please take a 
minute to digest the information in the chart below: 





Greetings from the Mathematics Department 
 
The first month of school is over and we have successfully transitioned to a school schedule from 
the more relaxing summer schedule.  All math classes have completed the fall NWEA testing and 
are now focusing on mathematics curriculum.   
 
Many classes have already had homework assignments and a quiz or test grade.  It is a good time 
to check Pinnacle to monitor your child’s grades.  Keep in mind that end of the card marking is No-
vember 4.  Also, it is possible to set up automatic notifications in Pinnacle so you will be notified 
when grades are entered.  Finally, all math teachers maintain a homework calendar where parents 
and students can locate the current homework assignment and be advised of any upcoming quiz-
zes or tests. 
 
With the math curriculum in full swing, many students benefit with a routine when solving word 
problems.  The math teachers at Parcells teach the CUBE method and encourage students to uti-
lize this strategy.  See the graphic below.  After students take the time to follow the process, the so-
lution to the problem usually becomes clear.  
 
 



Greetings from the Social Studies Department 
 

Can you believe it’s already October?! Neither can we! The Social Studies Department had a 
great September getting to know everyone, teaching about 9/11, and celebrating the Constitution 
on Constitution Day. We are loving the creativity and enthusiasm we are seeing from the students 
of Parcells. The 6th grade is working on their culture projects; students are researching part of 
their culture, writing a paper, and creating a presentation. Mr. Cooper’s 7th grade students are 
about to test their geography knowledge by completing a test where they have to draw the whole 
world… from memory and with great detail! Mr. Golich’s 7th graders are finishing up their geogra-
phy unit and using tiered testing to assess knowledge. Our 8th grade U.S. History students are 
finishing up their Native American and exploration units - next up is colonial America. Students in 
8th grade U.S. History worked on activities that allowed them to discover the differences in Native 
American tribes by region and are working on learning more about the lasting impacts of Europe-
an exploration of the New World. 



Greetings from NJHS 
 

Fall induction ceremony is on Wednesday, October 5
th
 from 6:30 to 8:00 P.M.  

 
First quarter community service hours (2 in-school hours and 2 outside-school hours) are due by Fri-
day, November 4

th
. Some in-school opportunities include helping hang posters, cleaning up in the art 

room, alphabetizing forms for Ms. Butler, and cleaning desks for teachers. Outside-school opportuni-
ties include doing yard work for a neighbor (not a family member), volunteering at Gleaners, and 
playing a musical instrument or singing at a nursing home. Ask teachers what help they need and 
check the community service board in the basement by Ms. Butler’s room for updated opportunities. 
Let us know if you have an opportunity to share! Also, please check the NJHS calendar online for 
updates.  
 
Email Ms. Butler at rachel.butler@gpschools.com with questions. 

mailto:rachel.butler@gpschools.com


Greetings from the Choir Room! 
 
All choirs are off to a great start in room #127!  We had a successful performance of “One Call 
Away” at our all-school First Responders Assembly on Tuesday, September 27, followed by a 
TCBY fundraiser that same night.  Special thanks to 8

th
 grader Stephen Barstys for his phenomenal 

drumming that accompanied the choir’s performance.   
 
Order forms for our first major fundraiser of the year, Century Resources, were turned in at the be-
ginning of October, with product delivery expected to be the week of October 24.  If your son or 
daughter participated in this fundraiser, please look for an email soon with the confirmed product 
delivery date.  It is important that some items get refrigerated ASAP on the delivery date.  All money 
will need to be collected within 3-4 days of product delivery and returned to school. As always, 
checks should be made payable to Parcells Middle School. 
 
Our 7

th
 and 8

th
 graders are currently preparing for their fall concert. This second annual concert be-

gins promptly at 7pm on Wednesday, November 9
th
 in the Parcells Auditorium with performances by 

7
th
 and 8

th
 grade bands, choirs, and orchestra. 6

th
 graders are working on their bass clef unit, 7

th
 

graders on their rhythms unit, and 8
th
 grade on their “time signatures with 8 on the bottom” unit (ask 

them what it means…they should be able to explain it very well by now!) 
 
Enjoy October! 
 
~Mrs. Leslie Saroli 



GYM SHORTS #2 
Athletic News and Information 
 

Our Volleyball teams are in full swing and working hard.  Their season’s last match is October 

21, 2016 at 4:30 and 5:30.  Encourage your students to attend a match and support our ath-

letes. 

Boys Basketball will begin the week of Nov 1, 2016.  I would like to personally introduce our 7th 

grade coach Charles Kaiser who will be joining our staff.  He has many years of athletics and is 

an assistant coach at GPN in both football and baseball.  Welcome Charles! 

Tryout times are to be determined as to how the Varsity football team is doing in football 

playoffs.  Both of our coaches, coach at GPN.  If their team is still in the playoffs, we will choose 

to have tryouts in the morning before school.  Please watch the athletic calendar for updates.  

Their first game is December 1, 2016. 

Cheerleading clinic and tryouts are Oct 27 and 28, 2016.  Please have your athletes talk to Mrs. 

Nan Sabella for more details.  The cheerleaders cheer at all home Boys’ Basketball games.   

Please make sure your athlete has a physical on the BLUE physical form or they will not be 

able to try out.  These forms will be handed out at a players meeting, in the main office and on 

the Athletic Coordinators door.  Please make sure to have all lines signed and filled out. 

As always, please contact Mrs. Gulick beth.gulick@gpschools.org with any questions. 







Greetings from: 



Greetings from the Art Department 
 
The first project in all of my art classes was graffiti names. We made our names in bubble letters, 
colored it in and used Sharpies for the outlines. I will be sending these names to a company called 
Art to Remember. Art to Remember is a fundraising program that can put your child’s art onto vari-
ous items that you can buy. Some of the options are phone cases, t-shirts, night lights, key chains, 
magnets, water bottles and even stickers. The list is long. A portion of the money will return to the art 
program so that we can continue to buy new and exciting materials for art classes. Please consider 
supporting the art program when the order forms go home. 
 
Thank you, 
Amber Mades 





PTO Corner 
 

PTO Membership at Registration:  Please be sure to sign up for PTO Membership when you register your child online 
for the new school year.  This will make the school directory available to you and your membership will also go toward 
numerous programs at the school that benefit our children.  Please also consider volunteering for the various events 
held by the PTO.  Your help is always appreciated! 
 
PTO Meetings:  PTO Meetings are open to all parents and are a great way to get involved in your child’s school.  They 
are generally held on the 3rd Monday of the month at 7:00, but some meetings are different due to holiday schedules or 
conflicts.  Please check the school calendar for dates, or send an email to ekin.jeanette@gmail.com for a schedule of 
meetings. 
 
Kroger Cards:   Please register your Kroger Card to benefit the Parcells PTO.  (see instructions)   Even if you signed 
up last year, the enrollment period ended in April and it is necessary to re-register.  This is an easy source of income for 
the PTO and it doesn’t cost you anything! 
 
School Clinic:  The Clinic is in need of volunteers.  Even if it’s only for a few hours, every bit helps.   if you are interest-
ed, please contact Sheri Favenyesi at sfavenyesi@wowway.com.  

 
Kroger Plus Card Support Parcells – Enroll or Renew   

www.kroger.com school id # 91050 
 

 

Parcells is an Evergreen School  

Follow us on: 

mailto:ekin.jeanette@gmail.com
mailto:sfavenyesi@wowway.com






Your Grosse Pointe Public Library 
 

The Grosse Pointe Public School System is grateful for its many community partnerships. To ensure we remain good 
neighbors with our partners in the Grosse Pointe Library System, we would like to take this opportunity to remind pa-
trons of rules that will help us all utilize this community resource to its fullest  
potential. 
 
Just as in school, there are guidelines for behavior and supervision at our local libraries. The library has a document 
entitled “Guidelines on Behavior” that will be enforced. It is available for review at the Youth Desk, but here are a few 
highlights we would appreciate your help in maintaining: 
  
Visiting the Library 

 We encourage all patrons to work together in order to ensure a safe, positive learning environment. 

 Loitering outside the library, or excessive entrance and exit, is disruptive to this environment which is de-
signed to support study, reading and other quiet activities. 

 Please remember the Woods branch parking lot off Mack Avenue is locked during drop-off (7:30-8:30 
a.m.) and pick-up time (2:45-3:30 p.m.) for the safety of our children. 

 Our libraries, particularly the Woods branch, are busiest from 3:15-5:30 p.m., so it may be helpful for oth-
er patrons to visit at non peak hours.  

 Children under the age of 9 cannot be left unattended. Guardians or caregivers must be age 13 or above 
themselves to watch younger students in the library. The library staff is not responsible for supervision of 
your children. Childcare is available for a fee through the GPPSS Kids Club and details can be found at 
www.gpschools.org or by calling 313-432-3067. 

  
Computer Use 

 Students need a valid library card or knowledge of their card number to use computers. 

 Livetutor.com is available free of charge from 3-10 p.m. every day of the week. 

 Computer use is limited to 30 minutes to ensure equitable access. 

 Only one student is allowed to sit at a computer. 

 No food or drinks are allowed at the computer. 

 Students may bring their own earphones to use with computers; the library does not provide these. 

 Printing is available from youth computers for a small fee (10¢ per black and white page, $1 for color). 
  
Working Together 

 An expired library card or excessive fees may prevent patrons from using the computers or borrowing 
materials. 

 Any patron, including students, with a pattern of disruptive behavior will be banned from the library. 

 To keep track of library usage in those busy times, student patrons will be asked to sign in for program-
ming or quiet study using their library card. 

 

Please remember, this is our community library. Working together, parents, students, community members, and li-
brary and school personnel will maintain a positive library environment and experience for all. 
 

http://www.gpschools.org











